
May 2, 2025

 

The Honorable Tom Cole  

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations  

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   

Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations  

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Fenton Township Safe Drinking Water Project in Fiscal Year 

2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Charter Township of Fenton, located at 

12060 Mantawauka Dr, Fenton, MI 48430. The funding would be used to install new municipal 

water lines, providing safe, reliable drinking water to thousands of residents and securing a 

healthy foundation for future growth and investment in Michigan. The project is an appropriate 

use of taxpayer funds because it will extend the municipal water system to create immediate 

access to safe public drinking water for residential properties, schools, and numerous commercial 

and industrial properties. This project will help safeguard public health as well as unlock critical 

economic development opportunities. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12.  

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Kristen McDonald Rivet 

Member of Congress 

 


